Region VII

Mental Health Board

Minutes

April 14, 2011
The meeting was held at BHC.  Meeting called to order by John Tanner.  In attendance were the following: 

MEMBERS:  Randy Rodriquez, John Tanner, Mike Hinman, Roger Christensen, 
EXCUSED:  Debbie Karrin, Nancy Lopez, John Landers, 
VISITORS:   Jane Roberts, Tina Ricks, Lisa Bridges, April Crandall, Martha Tanner, Tracey Sessions by phone, 
BUSINESS:  Minutes were approved.  

John Tanner
· No changes to the Agenda
· Just for clarification, the MHB meeting starts at 11:30.

· Director Armstrong will be the Chairman of the Transformation Work Group until funding comes through to appoint a permanent chairperson.
Jane Roberts
· NAMI-The CIT banquet was lovely.
· Legislative report:

· They cut PSR from 5 to 4 hours for anyone over 21, anyone under 21 it is still 5.

· They eliminated payment for collateral contact.  Providers are still required to do collateral contacts.  
· You can not get skills training for dealing with Mental Illness and DD, you have to pick one.
Mike Hinman
· State Mental Health Planning Council
· There is a vacancy for the council.  Right now they are not sure what kind of vacancy it is.  Mike has asked for clarification.  

· Randy did speak w/ Lisa Corneilson, Region VII Behavioral Health new Peer Support Specialists, and she would be interested in the position.
Randy Rodriquez
· We have changed our priority matrix.  Below are our priorities:
· Adults:
· #1-people in crisis, the people that are on the verge of hurting themselves or need hospitalizations.
· #2-18-212, 66-329 (civil and criminal commitments)
· #3-19-2524 in adults, 25-11A in children, 
· #4-MH Courts
· #5-voluntary
· Childrens:

· #1-Crisis

· #2-20-511A and Jump Court

· #3-Voluntary

April Crandell
· April would like to see a Fountain House model in Idaho.  They are very successful.
· Mike Hinman commented on CLUB trying to get the Fountain House up and running, but there are some constraints here in Idaho.
· April has concern that there are no direct service members on many of the boards.
Tracey Sessions
· Joshua Smith called about some concerns with some of the glitches in the Malina System.  Malina had paid some of the patients that were on QMB or SLMB for full services.  They would have to qualify for the DD Waiver or Home Health Services.  There was no change in Idaho Eligibility income level for Medicaid.  
· Tracey suggested that Michele Osmond come to a few meetings so she can answer these questions when they come up.

· SHS was established in 1886, so this is our 125th year of being in existence.  We are having a celebration/open house July 7th.  We will have a celebration during the day and then one from 4-6 that evening.  
· We are in the meeting phases of getting a Federally Qualified Health Clinic (FQHC) in Region 6 and 7.  More information to come.
Roger Christensen
· JoAnn Wood received the same funding as last year.  Their funding is now going through IDOC instead of IDHW.  
Next meeting May 12, 2011
